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From: Gabriel Martinez 
Sent: Friday, May 21, 2021 3:39 PM
To:  

Subject: Recommendation 58.1

  

Dear Acting Captain Altorfer, 

  

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 58.1 that were submitted to us 
as part of the collaborative reform process.  This package focused on restructuring the Community Engagement 
Division within SFPD.  After reviewing the package and information provided by the Department, the 
California Department of Justice finds as follows: 

  

Recommendation 58.1:  The SFPD should establish a record system for ensuring that complaints received at a 
district station are forwarded properly and in a timely manner to the DPA. Emails and fax should be considered 
for ensuring delivery and creating a record. 

  

Response to 58.1:   Under Department General Order 2.04, “Complaints Against Officers,” once a complaint is 
received, the ranking officer is responsible for ensuring the original Department of Police Accountability (DPA) 
complaint form is routed by mail to DPA before reporting off-duty.  On September 4, 2019, SFPD published 
Department Bulletin 19-185, “DPA Complaint Log.”  The Bulletin created SFPD Form 599, a complaint log to 
track complaints received at District Stations from members of the public against SFPD officers.  The officer 
receiving the DPA complaint will document the complaint with a CAD (dispatch) number.  The CAD number 
and other information (i.e. time/date of receipt, receiving member's information, etc.) are also documented on 
the form.  The Bulletin requires each District Station to email the log to DPA (dpa.logssfgov.org) every day. 

  

The Staff Inspection Unit (SIU) conducted an audit of complaints received at District Stations to confirm 
whether the complaints are properly documented on the DPA Complaint Log and properly forwarded to DPA in 
a timely manner.  While most district stations showed 100% compliance, the audit revealed three missing logs 
and other minor discrepancies for other stations, such as a misdated logs or faulty attachments.  Those issues 
were brought to the attention of Executive Director Catherine McGuire on July 9, 2020, through a memorandum 
for correction.   Going forward, SFPD has made the complaint log submissions a regular and recurring agenda 
item on existing bi-weekly meetings between the SFPD Assistant Chief and the DPA Chief of Staff to identify 
and correct any issues.   
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Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this 
recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss further.  Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or legally privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is 
prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.  




















